
royal jelly by roald dahl
Royal Jelly by Roald Dahl is a short story that encapsulates the essence of
Dahl's unique storytelling style, marrying the macabre with a touch of humor.
Published in 1967 as part of his collection "Someone Like You," this tale
explores themes of obsession, transformation, and the darker aspects of human
nature. Through the lens of a seemingly innocent substance—royal jelly—the
story unveils the potential for greed and the unforeseen consequences that
can arise from it. In this article, we will delve into the narrative,
characters, themes, and the overall impact of "Royal Jelly."

Summary of the Story

"Royal Jelly" tells the story of a couple, Mabel and her husband, who run a
beekeeping business. Mabel is captivated by the idea of using royal jelly, a
substance produced by worker bees that is known for its nutritional and
health benefits, to help her overweight and lethargic baby. The couple's
obsession with the jelly leads them down a path of greed and transformation,
allowing Dahl to weave a tale that blends the grotesque with the absurd.

Characters

The story's central characters include:

- Mabel: The mother of the baby who becomes obsessed with royal jelly. Her
desperation to see her child thrive drives her actions throughout the story.
- Mr. Mabel: Mabel's husband, who is also involved in the beekeeping
business. He serves as a voice of reason but is ultimately swept away by
Mabel's fervor.
- The Baby: Although not a fully developed character, the baby symbolizes
innocence and vulnerability, becoming the focal point of Mabel's obsession.

Thematic Analysis

"Royal Jelly" is rich in themes that reflect on human behavior and societal
norms. Below are the primary themes explored in the story:

Obsession and Transformation

The primary theme of "Royal Jelly" is obsession, particularly Mabel's
fixation on the royal jelly. Her desire to make her baby healthy and robust



leads her to exploit the substance without fully understanding its
implications. This obsession transforms her from a loving mother into a
figure who is willing to sacrifice her child's well-being for the sake of
perfection. The story ultimately raises questions about the lengths to which
individuals will go to achieve their desires and the transformations that can
occur as a result.

The Nature of Greed

Greed is another significant theme in "Royal Jelly." Mabel's initial good
intentions become corrupted by her relentless pursuit of health and beauty
for her child. The story illustrates how greed can distort one's values,
leading to morally questionable decisions. As Mabel becomes increasingly
consumed by her obsession, she loses sight of what is truly important: the
well-being and happiness of her baby.

The Role of Nature

Dahl often incorporates elements of nature in his stories, and "Royal Jelly"
is no exception. The beekeeping background serves as a metaphor for the
natural order of life and the consequences of meddling with it. The bees
symbolize the balance of nature, and Mabel's attempt to manipulate their
product leads to disastrous outcomes. This theme resonates with readers,
reminding them of the importance of respecting the natural world and the
potential repercussions of human interference.

Symbolism in the Story

Dahl employs various symbols in "Royal Jelly" to enhance the narrative and
deepen its themes. Some of the most notable symbols include:

- Royal Jelly: The titular substance represents the allure of perfection and
the dangers of obsession. It symbolizes both nourishment and potential harm,
highlighting the duality of desire.
- Bees: The bees themselves are a symbol of nature's order and harmony. They
serve as a reminder of the consequences of upsetting that balance,
particularly when Mabel tries to control their product for her own ends.
- The Baby: The baby serves as a symbol of innocence and vulnerability.
Mabel's actions are a stark contrast to the child's needs, underscoring the
theme of parental obsession and misdirected love.



Writing Style and Tone

Roald Dahl's writing style in "Royal Jelly" is characterized by its
simplicity, yet it carries a profound depth that captivates readers. He
employs a conversational tone that draws the audience into the narrative,
making it accessible while allowing for darker undertones. The juxtaposition
of humor and horror is a hallmark of Dahl's work, and "Royal Jelly"
exemplifies this duality effectively.

The story's pacing is deliberate, allowing tension to build as Mabel's
obsession grows. Dahl's use of vivid imagery and descriptive language
immerses readers in the world of beekeeping and the potent allure of royal
jelly. The humor, often found in the absurdity of the characters' actions,
serves to heighten the sense of dread that permeates the narrative.

Impact and Legacy

"Royal Jelly" remains one of Dahl's memorable works, demonstrating his
ability to blend the ordinary with the extraordinary. The story has been
analyzed in various literary contexts and continues to resonate with readers
for its exploration of humanity's darker impulses. Roald Dahl's unique voice
and ability to address complex themes through simple narratives have
solidified his place in the literary canon.

Influences on Popular Culture

The themes and motifs present in "Royal Jelly" have influenced various
aspects of popular culture, from literature to film. The story's exploration
of obsession and transformation has inspired many writers and creators,
leading to adaptations and reinterpretations in different mediums.

Additionally, "Royal Jelly" serves as a cautionary tale about the dangers of
unchecked desires and the consequences of tampering with nature. This message
remains relevant today, especially in a world increasingly obsessed with
perfection, health, and beauty.

Conclusion

In conclusion, "Royal Jelly" by Roald Dahl is a captivating short story that
delves into the complexities of human nature through the lens of obsession,
greed, and transformation. The narrative, while simple on the surface,
reveals deeper themes that resonate with readers across generations. Through
the characters of Mabel and her husband, Dahl highlights the potential
dangers of succumbing to obsession, ultimately serving as a reminder of the



importance of balance in life.

Dahl's masterful storytelling, characterized by humor and horror, ensures
that "Royal Jelly" remains a powerful and thought-provoking piece of
literature. As readers continue to engage with the story, they are invited to
reflect on their own desires and the lengths they might go to in pursuit of
perfection. In this way, "Royal Jelly" endures as a significant work in
Dahl's oeuvre and in the realm of modern literature.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the main theme of 'Royal Jelly' by Roald
Dahl?
The main theme of 'Royal Jelly' explores the consequences of obsession and
the extremes to which people will go for their desires, highlighting the
tension between nature and nurture.

Who are the main characters in 'Royal Jelly'?
The main characters in 'Royal Jelly' are the couple, Mr. and Mrs. Zink, with
Mr. Zink being particularly fixated on beekeeping and the properties of royal
jelly.

How does Roald Dahl incorporate elements of horror
in 'Royal Jelly'?
Dahl incorporates horror by blending the mundane aspects of domestic life
with unsettling twists, particularly through the transformation of the
characters and the eerie effects of royal jelly.

What literary techniques does Roald Dahl use in
'Royal Jelly'?
Dahl employs irony, vivid imagery, and dark humor to create an engaging
narrative that evokes both sympathy and discomfort in the reader.

What is the significance of royal jelly in the
story?
Royal jelly symbolizes both nourishment and transformation, representing the
duality of its benefits and the dangers of excessive ambition and
manipulation of nature.



How does 'Royal Jelly' reflect societal views on
parenting?
The story critiques societal expectations of parenting by illustrating how
obsession with perfection can lead to disastrous outcomes, questioning the
lengths to which a parent might go to ensure their child's success.
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